


We renew our support to the Ambassador of Ghana as the Chair of the advisory Committee, and 
we express our gratitude to Ghana for its longstanding and active leadership of the Committee. 
This year, we celebrate the 50th anniversary of the UN Programme of Assistance in the Teaching, 
Study, Dissemination, and Wider Application of International Law established with the goal of 
contributing towards a better knowledge of International Law as a means of strengthening 
international peace and security and promoting friendly relations and co-operation among States. 
We welcome the proposals of the Codification Division to mark the 50th Anniversary of the 
Programme, including the handbook on International Law, the flash drive containing an 
extensive collection of International Law materials, and the presentation of the Audiovisual 
Library. 

We reiterate our strong support for the Programme of Assistance and we commend its effective 
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also note that three countries have made contributions to the Hamilton Shirley Amerasinghe 
Memorial Fellowship since the previous report. 

We commend States that have provided voluntary contributions to the Programme to date, and 
encourage all States to consider making more frequent or increasing such contributions in the 
future in order to sustain the projected regional courses and the Audiovisual Library of 
International Law. 

However, the provision of voluntary contributions has declined in recent years. As recalled in 
UNGA resolution 69/117, voluntary contributions "have not proven to be a sustainable method 
for funding the activities under the Programme of Assistance". We welcome the Office of Legal 
Affairs' continued commitment to the Programme, including the provision of resources from 
within its budget. We thank once again the Advisory Committee for its work and we note the 
recommendations contained in the Report of the Secretary-General. We are confident that 
practical and sustainable financing solutions will be found for the biennium 2016-2017. 

I thank you. 
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